
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

February 13, 2023
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Thomson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 13th, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioner McMahan (Zoom), Commissioner Gubrud (Zoom), Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg, Battalion Chief Klinefelter and Secretary Berg.  Community members Andrea Xaver and Mark Reilly (Zoom) were also present along with firefighter Mark Redis (Zoom).   
Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to approve the consent agenda with the minutes removed.   Commissioner McMahan seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

* Accounts Payable Check #’s 4077-4102 in the amount of $13,291.23
* Payroll Check #’s 4073-4076 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,096.64
Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to approve the December 12th, 2022 minutes.  Commissioner Thomson seconded.  Motion passed with a vote 2 to 1 (Commissioner McMahan abstained).

Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the January 9th, 2023 minutes.  Commissioner Thomson seconded.  Motion passed with a vote of 2 to 1 (Commissioner Gubrud abstained).

Correspondence:  N/A

Public Comment:  Andrea Xaver wished everyone a Happy Valentine’s Day.
Old Business:  

Stipends – Commissioner Thomson created a spreadsheet to pay stipends to the firefighters.  He created the stipends based on Commissioner McMahan’s suggestion of a maximum amount of $599 and still based the amount on drill and call attendance.  The commissioners agreed to have a special meeting on Tuesday, February 21st at 5:30 p.m. to discuss further.
Ladum Properties – Commissioner Thomson is still working with Clay Ladum to set up a meeting with the county (Brandon Black).
SOG 216 – Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve SOG 216 pertaining to our meal policy.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Funding Advisory Committee – Commissioner Thomson sent out an email to the previous advisory committee and heard back from five of them.  He also drafted an announcement to recruit more members.  He is planning on posting it on Facebook and on the website.  He would like to start having meetings next month.  

Newsletter Input – Commissioner McMahan stated that he received several phone calls about the negative tone of the newsletter pertaining to the levy failing.  He stated that the newsletter should not have called out the people who voted no because some people cannot afford it. 

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume.  We have responded to 34 calls so far this year.
New Business:  
Resolution 23-245 – Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve the resolution but include that there will be designated drivers.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Chief’s Report: 
· Chief Berg is continuing discussions with Mount Vernon about mutual aid.
· The banquet is February 25th.  Both Rob Miner and Steve Harmon retirements will be celebrated.  The Association has offered to pay for the awards.

· The pancake feed is scheduled for March 25th.

· There are five people signed up for the new red card class.

· The tablets continue to have issues.  Commissioner McMahan suggested to Chief Berg to look into Getac Rugged tablets.

· The Auxiliary purchased two new Rescue Randy’s for the firefighters to use.

· Firefighter Bill Vervaart was able to get the new security cameras up and running at Station Two.

· Chief Berg is going to be having the roof cleaned and will need to rent a lift.  Cost will be around $600.

· Chief Berg hasn’t heard anything new about the closest dispatch program.

· The Safer Grant opened today.  Commissioner Gubrud made a motion to apply for the grant.  Commissioner McMahan seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
· Hose testing starts on February 20th.

Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report 

· OTEP training for 2023 is just beginning.
· Peer support training is now being offered.  (Critical Incident Support).

·  Wildland training is coming up.  BC Klinefelter has three signed up for the refresher and five for the initial class.  Other training is also available.

· DNR phase 2 and 3 grants are opening soon.

· BC Klinefelter has been working with the First Responder Memorial Committee.

Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order: N/A
Meeting adjourned at 7:19 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Bruce Thomson, Commissioner Chair


